Present: K. Ring, Leslie MacNeil, Paul Mercier Chairman, Betty Shaw secretary.

Selectmen met at 7:30 and signed checks, building permits, Div. of Welfare legal liability.

K. Ring gave an account on the many problems she has tracked down in the past week.

Brian Brown gave a weekly report. Damage to beach during the week and to a rest area. Brian knows who did the beach damage and Chris Joseph tracked down the guilty parties in the rest area damage. Cruiser may need a good going over since it keeps blowing fuses. Not good to have a police cruiser with out proper directional lights.

Meeting with Two reps from Anderson Nichols, and the sewer Commission to once again go over the sewer problems. K. Ring told that Buckey offered a \$3,000 slush fund to be used to make corrections if and when they show up. The offer was refused. Steve Gillman from A.N. sees it more in the line with a \$10,000 figure. S.G. spoke to State in regards to once again opening the street. The State sees no reason why this can not be done if need pe. Two letter will go out from A.N. direction Pandelena to do the repairs needed. They will reconfirm conditions to Pandelena.

All were told that the town does not want any money, what is wanted is the job done correctly, no ifs, buts, ors.

It was asked if people do not hook up when in effect they can and should, just what can the town.ao. It was suggested that K. Ring call Ken McDonald at the water pollution for the follow up.

Many complaints came to the office this week in regards to the sewer and water bills. Hearing on the complaints will be held at the S.&W. Commissioner meeting on Monday, Aut. 24 at the plant. There is no legal reason for not using the post cards as a means of billing. Some questioned the use of same.

It was found that some trailors were not being metered. The Comm. will get after them.

Lloyd Henderson will get a letter out to those who haven't hooked up as they have had time to do so.

K.Ring asked what can be done about the GAR Cemetary? It is not properly cared for. It has been suggested by Ben Pratt, that a petition be put into next years warrant.

Charlie Abbie of Bank East had called to say they were going to issue an interest check in the amount of \$6,773.36 for Pandelena. He was told to hold until secretary checked with selectmen. On going over books, secretary located where interest has been paid in the past year. Eric Tenney said the figure C.A. gave was high. Eric suggested that an early call to Bank East to see so check in that amount went out. The escrow account is to retain a 35,4 figure. Call and letter will go out to Charlie Abbie.